
From: Lueders-Dumont, Tim [Tim.Lueders-Dumont@vermont.gov] 

Sent: Tuesday, May 03, 2016 10:44 AM 

To: Springer, Darren 

CC: Gray, Laura 

Subject: RE: Memo on Sub-Committee Status 

Attachments: 20160503103155159.pdf 

 

 
This one is in color.  

 

From: Springer, Darren  
Sent: Tuesday, May 3, 2016 10:37 AM 
To: Lueders-Dumont, Tim <Tim.Lueders-Dumont@vermont.gov> 
Subject: Re: Memo on Sub-Committee Status 
 
I can't download this file? 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
On May 3, 2016, at 10:24 AM, Lueders-Dumont, Tim <Tim.Lueders-Dumont@vermont.gov> wrote: 

Senator White and Representative Sweaney, 
  
Please see the attached memo from Beth.  
  
Senator White, we look forward to being there today at 1:30pm for testimony. 
  
Thank you very much. 
  

 
Tim Lueders-Dumont 
Policy Director 
Office of the State Treasurer 

109 State Street, 4th Floor  

Montpelier, VT 05609-6901 
(desk) 802-828-1451 

www.vermonttreasurer.gov 
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